
Hurley U/11 145-2 beat Littlewick Green U/11s 102-5 by 43 runs. 
 
Hurley continued their fine start to the season with a comprehensive win 
over a developing Littlewick Green team. Having lost the toss and been 
inserted on a murky May evening, the opening partnership of Theo 
Patrick (14) and Ewan Ballard (21) ensured a solid start, both players 
pulling the ball to great effect, combined with keen running to post an 
opening partnership of 38, before Patrick edged behind in the 7th over. 
 
Ollie Dawkins came to the crease and proceeded to crash the ball to all 
parts, driving the ball sublimely through the covers, and hustling quick 
singles to reach a very quick retirement at 25 not out off just 15 balls. 
 
Next to the party was Blake Dyson, scampering as if his dinner was in the 
oven between the wickets, and clipping the ball beautifully off his legs to 
keep the momentum of Hurley's innings. This was despite some excellent 
fielding from Littlewick Green throughout, also accounting for Ballard with 
a career best for the second game in succession, with 21 off just 26 balls. 
 
Dyson continued to a Hurley career best, run a ball 25 Not Out, and with 
Charlie Peplow (13 Not Out) in tremendous form, Hurley were able to post a 
team best total of 145 runs. 
 
With a huge target to chase, Littlewick Green were kept in check early on 
as an opening attack that can only be compared with the West Indies of the 
1980s  kept matters tight. Charlie Peplow and Blake Dyson made early 
inroads to reduce LG to 32-2 off 7 overs. With the game appearing to be a 
procession, two players with no surnames, Seb (20) and Aaron (25 retired) 
played brilliantly to raise the chance of a miracle comeback as they kept 
the pressure on Hurley, who maintained their discipline with some good 
fielding. 
 
At 90-2 off 15 overs, a slim chance presented itself for LG, but with light 
fading and some punters searching for excuses in the discarded sweet 
wrappers, Hurley were able to close out the game with minimum fuss, Louis 
Skelton collecting three catches as wicketkeeper, and with Theo Patrick 
plucking what must have looked like a red blob in the darkening skies, 
Hurley were able to collect maximum points with another fine display. 
 
Special merits go to Blake (2 wickets for 8 runs in 3 overs), Ben Howell (1 
wicket for 4 runs in 1 over), Fergus Cooper (1 wicket for 11 runs in 2 
overs) and miserly opening spells for Ollie and Theo. 
 


